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Subj:  SO-MT Report February – April 2017 
 
Since February, the SO-MT following tasks were performed: 

1. Contacted all FSO-MTs in the Division by phone and email 
2. Laid out expectations of the Division and the District for the role of the MT 
3. Conducted Division Training Day on 11 March 2017 with the following results: 

a. Presented a “value added” program with 16 different topics over 20 sessions. 
b. We used 15 presenters 
c. Attendance total was 58 including presenters who also attended in other workshop sessions 
d. Attendance by Flotilla:      -01 = 18 less 5 presenters = 13 

    -05 = 22 less 7 presenters = 15 
    -06 = 11 less 3 presenters = 8 
    -07 = 5 less 0 presenters = 5 
    -08 = 2 less 0 presenters = 2 

                 58                           43 
4. Established date, place, and time for the TRAINING DAY workshop in 2018.  Date set as Saturday 10 March 2018 at CFCC 

North Campus. 
5. Sent various emails of importance to each FSO-MT as received for distribution to membership. 
6. Set up two required workshops for Surface Operations; (1) the 2017 D5 Required Surface Operations workshop and (2) a 4/8 

Hour TCT.  Both to be held in May 2017.  An additional Surface Operations workshop may be offered in June if Division 
members still in need of the workshop 

7. Updates and highlights received from Flotilla MT reported activities:  
a. -01, developed MT goals and submitted to the FC, conducted training in OP area, continues work on AMT, notifying 

members of certification status to assist in issues or to determine if the wished to drop the qualification, scheduled 
a Surface Operations Workshop for members, notification to all members of the upcoming Division sponsored 
workshops. 

b. -05,. submitted a Flotilla meeting mini-training schedule.  In addition, an AUXNAV class was held. 
c. -06, continued AMT notification efforts, information on REYR and REWK issues sent to members hoping to 

determine if they wish to continue or drop the qualification, notified appropriate FSO in area of REYR/REWK, 
notification sent to members in need to the 4/8 TCT and/or Surface Operations Workshop. 

d. -07, began working with members interested in boat crew qualification, new informing members of upcoming 
Division sponsored workshops. 

e. -08, No report 
 
 
 
cc:  file 
 DSO-MT Barbara Pohlman 


